
 
 

Dear Praying Friends:   
   

MONTHLY HIGHLIGHTS…We started the month of October with a missions conference. God truly blessed the 

conference with souls saved and many decisions among those in attendance.  For the majority of October, we focused on the 

new church plant, Winning Side Baptist Church, in Barling/Fort Smith, Arkansas.  God gave us a wonderful month as we 

continued to see Him work in the church.  We saw a total of 22 people come to Christ, passed out hundreds of Gospel tracts, 

and had 19 first-time visitors at church and in our retirement home ministry.  Our jail ministry has now had over 100 people 

trust Christ as Saviour since it started.  We do two separate services at a retirement home on Sunday afternoon.  We are 

averaging 30 people in these services, having new people join us almost every week, and having some people from the 

retirement home coming to our church services, as well.    

 

COMING UP…In November, we will focus mainly on the new church plant, soul winning, and ministering to those who 

are attending.  We will be adding a Sunday evening service and a midweek Bible study to our current church schedule.   

 

THE NEED IS GREAT ACROSS AMERICA…Having knocked on hundreds of doors in the “Bible belt” has 

shown us that everywhere in America people are lost, hurting, and hopeless.  The need to reach our nation for Christ is 

great!  The Gospel of Jesus Christ is still the answer for a lost and dying world.   

 

 If we are not already a part of your mission’s program, would you consider having us at your next missions conference 

and/or adding us to your mission’s family for monthly support?  We would be honored to partner with you in reaching 

America for Christ.  We are currently in need of 9 more supporting churches.   

 

PLEASE PRAY…Winning Side Baptist Church is in need of chairs, classroom and nursery furnishings, and a  

van to transport people to church.  Currently, we have more people that want a ride to church than we can pick up in our 

vehicle…Pray for our needed support goal to be met...Pray for souls to be saved and lives to be changed.   

 

We are starting a fund to save money for a van.  We would be extremely grateful for all who can help towards this 

need.  Thank you in advance.     

 

PRAISE…We thank God for keeping us safe while traveling and for meeting our needs.  We thank God for the recent 

donation of a baptistry tank, songbooks, and a financial donation for a pulpit for the new church.  We are grateful for a 

church planting ministry taking us on for monthly support.  We thank God for all who pray for us and support our 

ministry.  We are praying for you, and we appreciate you greatly!  Always feel free to reach out if we can help in any 

way. 

 

Todd and Lidia Herbert  
 

“Beside those things that are without, that which cometh upon me daily, the care of all the churches.”  
II Corinthians 11:28 

America For Christ 
Support address:  G.V.B.C, P.O. Box 691046, Stockton, CA 95269 

Personal address:  P.O. Box 404, Greenwood, AR  72936 

209-487-3483     greatvalleybc@gmail.com 

“Planting Churches…Assisting Church Planters… 

Strengthening Existing Churches” 

NOVEMBER 2023 


